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Happy New Year 2020 
 
My local cheese store included a 2020 Calendar with my Christmas purchase.  I sent the cheese to rela-
tives and forgot about the “Dairy Delights” Calendar. I found the calendar, January 6, and it made me 
smile; my Epiphany present!  We Hispanic born, get double presents, December 25 and January 6. The 
calendar cover has a bucolic scene with cows grazing, and pictures of the wonderful things to cook with 
“dairy products”, Carmel Sauce on Banana French Toast, Yum! I can hardly wait to try it. 
 

2020 is full of surprises and delights for United Methodist Women.  Units and Districts have published 
their Year Books, and our Conference Year Book is on the way to the printer.  We are a Community of Women, with 

so many opportunities to learn from each other.  Visit a sister unit, help with the Census, ask a District or 
Conference officer to come to your unit meeting, write someone a note and acknowledge their contribu-
tions to the District Newsletter, share a book from the reading list, connect with each other.  You may be 
surprised with an “Epiphany present”. 
 

I am looking forward to Spring – District Newsletters have gone out, mark your calendars:  APRIL 4, 2020 
is Mission Action Day, at St. Paul United Methodist Church, Green Bay, Registration deadline: March 8, 
2020 
 

This year we will have 3 different locations for Mission u:  Oconomowoc, WI June 12-13 at Good Shep-
herd UMC, Wisconsin Rapids July 20-21 at Hotel Mead, and Eau Claire, WI, August 14-15 at Lake Street 
UMC. 
   

In addition to that, on my calendar I have Leadership Development Days in St. Louis in February and NCJ 
Quadrennial UMW meeting in June in Sioux Falls, SD.   
 

Jeremiah 33:3 “Ask me and I will tell you remarkable secrets you do not know about things to come”.  
Dream of warmer weather, fill your calendar with UMW activities, continue our Mission, work with 
women, children and youth.  Listen, Ask Question, and Grow! 
 
Martha O. Boyer 
WI Conference President 
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Save the Date:  Wisconsin Conference Annual  
Gathering Oct. 16-17, 2020 at First United  
Methodist Church, Baraboo, WI 
 
Theme:  Walking in the Light:  United for Justice 
Registration forms will be available in July. 
   
Ruby Dow 
WI Conf VP 

Jan. 2020 

Welcome to my world! This Christmas my husband and I were asked to organize the church Christmas 

Dinner at 1 st United Methodist Church in Madison. This is the 27 th year of this dinner where the church 

opens our door for anyone in need or might be alone for this important holiday. We usually serve about 

300 people on Christmas day. It was a lot of work and I am not accustomed to organizing big meals and 

getting all the volunteers to serve, etc. (There were actually over 100 volunteers involved.) 

This was especially meaningful to my husband and I as 3 of our 4 boys and their entire families came to 

town to help serve the meal. It was a lot of work but we had a Christmas we will remember for a long 

time! 

Then on New Year’s Eve there was an explosion in the lower parking level of our apartment building and 

everyone was displaced to various hotels for about 4 days. This disrupted everything – including getting 

the Conference Yearbook ready for print. 

I am happy to say that as I write this, the Yearbook is at the printer and should be send out hopefully by 

the first week of February. Sorry for the delay. Please do look it over and let me know of any errors in 

your addresses, etc. that I can correct for next year. 

I am looking forward to a wonderful year 2020. 

Josie Gobel 

Conference Secretary 
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                                       GET READY, GET SET, GO!  NOW IS THE TIME!   

 

Hello Unit Presidents! The time for you to enter your unit data into the UMW 2019 data base is 

now.  I sent the instructions to your District Presidents and Membership Nurture and Outreach  

Coordinators (MNO) in October.  If you have not received them, please contact them or me so the 

instructions can be made available to you. Hopefully you received them and have been gathering 

the data you need to enter into the UMW database.  If you do not have access to a computer or 

the internet, find someone in your unit or church who does and ask them to help you. I’ll be glad 

to help, too, so contact me if you’d like.  Use this link to go to the online database https://

www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/ The lime green 2019 Census box is clearly visible on the UMW 

home page.  The database is open until March 30, 2020. 

 

You will be happy to know there are fewer questions this year.  The planning for our UMW future 

depends upon your going online and providing answers to the questionnaire our New York Office 

has developed.  Please look at the video that’s in the instructions for it explains what they do and 

who will use the information to plan our future direction.   

 

Your District President and MNO have your membership numbers from 2018 if you’d like to use 

the unit numbers you submitted last year as a reference point.  I also have them if you want to 

contact me 

 

As we begin this New Year and new decade, I pray for all of us as we seek God’s guidance for the 

future of our denomination and for United Methodist Women.  May God be with us all as we con-

tinue to step into our future.  Putting faith, hope and love into action with women, children and 

youth here and around the world keeps all of us going.  

 

May 2020 be a year that keeps us focused on the PURPOSE of United Methodist Women and the 

work we do together in community.  I look forward to being with you in this wonderful sisterhood. 

Sue Plasterer 

Wisconsin Conference MNO 

1-608-274-0275           seplasterer@charter.net 

https://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/
https://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/
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      **Jun & July Registration forms on pages 13—15 also available online @ www.wisconsinumw.org ** 
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This last December, I read many advent readings as you probably did as well. We probably 
read the verse Isaiah 9:6: “For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government 
will be on his shoulders. And he will be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlast-
ing Father, Prince of Peace.” We see here that that Jesus is given to us as a gift from God the 
Father. But the issue for us is what we are supposed to do with that gift as it is not something 
that we receive for our benefit alone. In that regard, remember that the new year is often 
thought of as a time for resolutions and reflection.   January is named after the Roman God, 
Janus (“the doorway”) whose image is one of a head with a face looking forward and a face 
looking back. Janus became the ancient symbol for resolutions. Xsdwe3`As we leave 2019 
and enter 2020, it is an opportune time to reflect and consider what our future holds. So, if 
God the Father gives us Jesus as a gift, what gifts might we offer back? 

 

As you think about how to respond to the gift God has given us, consider that it might in-
volve following Jesus, the “Prince of Peace.” Susan Henry-Crowe from the General Board of 
Church and Society reminds us, “We must speak out boldly for peace and justice, even in the 
midst of an onslaught of oppression.” This is the challenge of the New Year. We are sur-
rounded by oppression and darkness, but as John tells us, “the light shines in the darkness 
and the darkness has not overcome it.” Consider how God can use you to spread the light 
and overcome the darkness by pursuing peace and justice.  

 

But you can also spread the light in more personal ways. The season of winter invites con-
templation of our own lives as we move from the darkest days of the year towards more 
light. What is going well for you and what isn't going so well? Are you feeling joy in your 
life? Are you more positive than negative?  Are you taking on too much? Are you finding 
some time to re-charge your batteries?  

 

Making these kinds of positive changes can be powerful ways to spread light to those around 
us.  

 

Deb Pattee, Conference Spiritual Growth Coordinator 
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Hello Sisters in Christ; 

This Time of Change-is the title for newly released information and video by Harriett J. Olson, 
General Secretary and CEO of United Methodist Women regarding the Way Forward.  The infor-
mation from Harriett and video can be accessed by clicking on the link in the ticker tape on the 
United Methodist Women's website; www.unitedmethodistwomen.org. Harriett writes to clarify 
the media reports pointing to a split in the United Methodist Church.   Below is a short excerpt 
from her communication: 

I encourage you to read the United Methodist News Service (https://www.umnews.org) article 
about it. At this stage, this agreement is a proposal. Actual legislation for the General Conference 
to consider will need to be drafted. It is a recommendation that has yet to be voted on or ap-
proved. 

Along with you, we know that there is urgent work for United Methodist Women to take on—
supporting women, children and youth and marginalized persons and advocating for policies that 
are more just.  Our commitment is to be a place where all the women who affirm the Purpose and 
want to work together in mission can belong. With this in view, the United Methodist Women 
Board of Directors has already made changes to our bylaws to ensure that women committed to 
this mission could continue to belong, regardless of whether they or their church or their Confer-
ence separates from the UMC. 

As the United Methodist Church examines next steps, United Methodist Women will continue to be 
a place where the needs of women and children are front and center. Times of dramatic change 
can bring new possibilities. They are also time to remain vigilant about our core commitments and 
our identity, both as a denomination and as an organization. 

In the year 2020, we in the great state of Wisconsin, will continue our work to fulfill our Purpose 
for United Methodist Women.  Be apart of your local unit, District, along with Conference to 
attend Mission Action Day, and the amazing Mission u events being planned.  The Spiritual 
Growth Study is "Finding Peace in an Anxious World", the Issue Study is "Pushout—The Criminali-
zation of Black Girls in Schools", and a Special Publication "Women United for Change: 150 Years 
in Mission" (at the Mead Hotel only).  God is with us, every step of our journey! 

 
Thank you for all your work!  

With Faith, Hope and Love in Action;  

Mary Lainberger 

Program Advisory Group 

mlainberger@charter.net 
608-846-4378 

http://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/
https://www.umnews.org/
mailto:mlainberger@charter.net
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The Legacy Fund was established in 2014 to go through 2019 to fund United Methodist Women into 

the future.  We want to remember the past, pay   attention to the present and give hope to our future.   

We have many ways to honor our faithful members past, present and future.  We can celebrate by pur-

chasing a 150 year necklace for $50 plus postage or a Special Recognition Pin for $200 plus postage.  

Both of these items can be purchased from the United Methodist Women Mission Resource Center. 

There are four ways to give: 

 Online:  unitedmethodistwomen.org/legacy fund 

 Mail:  United Methodist Women National Office 

            475 Riverside Drive  

           15th Floor, Attn: LEGACY 

            New York, NY 10115 

 Text:  Text “Legacy 150” to “41444” 

 Phone:  212-870-3705 

You can also remember UMW in your will.   

From the Nominating Committee---- 

Here we are in a new decade - 2020!  Last year we did a lot of celebrating 150 years of United 
Methodist Women in Missions. 

How will we keep the Faith, Hope and Love in Action continuing in this decade? 
 

My Bible Study Group is studying, The Me I Want to Be, by John Ortberg.  One of the first 
things I hi-lighted  was:  "For we are God's Masterpiece.  He has created each of us a new in 
Christ Jesus, so that we can do the good things He planned for us long ago."   

Ephesians 2:10 NLT 
 

If we each look for our unique gift/talent God has given us, then obey His guidance in using it, 
United Methodist Women's Mission work could very easily go on for another 150 years! 
 

The Nominations Committee would be very happy to have you share your unique talent by of-
fering to be on the Conference Executive Team.   
 

Contact:  Ruthann Christensen,  (715) 787-3762  or  baskets4u2@frontiernet.net 
 

Happy New Year!   Jeanette Retzlaff  Retired Nominations Chair (2019) 
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TWO THINGS I LOVE ABOUT UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
 
I love United Methodist Women for many reasons. Here are two of them.  United Methodist Women has a 
program called Mission u and in the summer I could attend this program, fellowship with other women, 
and learn about issues that I was not aware of, and so expand my knowledge. I also get the opportunity to 
enrich my spiritual life. Another reason is the Reading program that is offered. The Reading program has 
introduced me to a variety of books which are informative, challenging, motivational and just plain great 
reads. Let me tell you about two books to which I was introduced through the Reading program. 
                 
JUST MERCY   is a story of Justice and Redemption.  When the author, Bryan Stevenson, first met Rosa Parks, 
she asked him who he was and what he was doing.  He replied: "Well, I have a law project called the Equal Jus-
tice Initiative, and we're trying to help people on death row.  We're trying to stop the death penalty, actual-
ly.  We're trying to do something about prison conditions and excessive punishment.  We want to free people 
who've been wrongly convicted.  We want to end unfair sentences in criminal cases and stop racial bias in 
criminal justice.  We're trying to help the poor and do something about indigent defense and the fact that peo-
ple don't get the legal help they need.  We're trying to help people who are mentally ill.  We're trying to stop 
them from putting children in adult jails and prisons.  We're trying to do something about poverty and the 
hopelessness that dominates poor communities.  We want to see more diversity in decision-making roles in 
the justice system.  We're trying to educate people about racial history and the need for racial justice.  We're 
trying to confront abuse of power by police and prosecutors."   Rosa Parks told him that all that work would 
make him 'tired, tired, tired' and he would have to be 'brave, brave, brave'. 
 
Just Mercy is Stevenson's inspiring and compelling memoir.  He grew up poor in a rural, racially segregated ar-
ea in Delaware, surrounded by strong and determined but marginalized and excluded black people.  He attend-
ed what is now Eastern University and then Harvard law school.  The book details his involvement and work 
with the Equal Justice Initiative.  He explores numerous devastating cases, many of them relating to children as 
young as fourteen years who faced life imprisonment.  Other cases involved people, mostly poor and black, 
who had been unfairly convicted and sent to death row.  The outrageous case of Walter McMillian, a black 
man sentenced to death for the murder of an eighteen year old white woman, is really the central focus of the 
book.  McMillian did not commit this murder, but he was arrested and the court convicted him and gave him 
the death sentence.  Bryan spent years working to get McMillian off death-row and to have his conviction 
overturned.  The case is a fascinating one that involves perjury, police corruption, a racist judge, and prosecu-
tor’s intent on protecting their political positions.  Over the years he worked on the case, Bryan got to know 
McMillian and his family quite well.  The two men became friends and remained connected throughout the 
remainder of McMillian's life.   The Mc Millian case was a major factor in Stevenson's work and life.  McMil-
lian's eventual exoneration solidified his reputation.  He attracted more support, won a MacArthur "genius" 
grant, Sweden's Olof Palme prize and other awards and distinctions.  Furthermore, he attracted more federal 
support and was able to increase his staff.  Just Mercy has now been made into a movie with the focus on Mc 
Millian's arrest, trial and conviction, and also on Stevenson's work with some other prisoners. It is highly rec-
ommended film. 
 
This is a book that is horrifying yet awe-inspiring, haunting and heart breaking but unforgettable.  Stevenson 

believes that "ultimately, you judge the character of a society...by how they treat  
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the poor, the condemned, and the incarcerated."  He insists that "the opposite of poverty is not wealth: the 
opposite of poverty is justice."  Do read this book.  Bryan Stevenson has shown great courage and convic-
tion in his struggle to guarantee justice for all.  He has certainly been very brave, brave, and brave. 
 
The second book is called PUSHOUT the Criminalization of Black Girls in Schools by Monique W. Mor-
ris.  The central argument of this book is that 'too many Black girls are being criminalized (and physically 
and mentality harmed) by beliefs, policies, and actions that degrade and marginalize both their learning 
and their humanity, leading to conditions that push them out of schools and render them vulnerable to 
even more harm'. African American girls are the fastest growing population in the criminal justice system 
and the only group of girls’ disproportionately experiencing criminalization and harsh discipline at every 
educational level. People see black girls as more adult than their white peers.  They see them as 
'grown'.  Left to navigate school by themselves because they are seen as 'grown' these girls are easily ma-
nipulated by men. Education is key for these young people but Morris illustrates using many examples, and 
the research shows, that teachers and administrators don't give black girls the care and protection they 
need. They are mislabeled and mischaracterized because of how they look, dress, speak and act. Ultimately 
they are diverted away from the educational process and directed towards the criminal justice system. 
Here is one example of how Black girls are treated, as documented in Pushout.  "In May 2013, Ashlynn 

Avery, a sixteen-year-old diabetic girl in Alabama, fell asleep while reading Huckleberry Finn during her 
in-school suspension. When she did not respond, the suspension supervisor allegedly threw a book at 
her and ordered her to leave the classroom. As she was leaving the room, a police officer allegedly 
slammed her face into a file cabinet and then arrested her." For girls, education is a critical protective 
factor against involvement with the juvenile and criminal legal systems. When students are frustrated 
it is easy for them to drop out of school and the consequences could be detrimental to the girl. Our 
first priority should be keeping them in schools, not finding new ways to render them “delinquent.”  
 
Here are some interesting facts that Morris shares:  African American students are three times more likely 
than white students to be suspended and expelled; 31% of students experiencing school-based arrests are 
African American even though they make up only 16% of total school enrollment; children and youth of 
color do not misbehave more frequently but they are treated more harshly for similar or less offenses. The 
neglect and abuse that Black women and girls experience cannot be excused. Excessive expulsions and sus-
pensions hurt students. They miss out on much needed classroom instruction. Furthermore, every time you 
suspend a child from school the risk of that child ending up in Juvenile hall increases. We need to focus on 

programs to help black females. Policies and practices often unite to “save” black boys and boys of color 

while black girls seldom generate public concern. In 2014, President Obama created a task force for black 

young men but it took months to get a similar program for young women. Unfortunately, the task force for 
the girls was not on par with that of the boys as it lacked funding and attention. United Methodist Women 
are committed to women, children and youth.  They have been doing this for 150 years now. This summer, 
we will study Pushout at Mission u and, like the women before us who saw a need and went to India to al-
leviate a problem, we will, in faith, hope and love do our part by starting conversations about the effects 
that school discipline policies are having on girls, and by       
educating ourselves to be able to come up with solutions for 
these problems which are brought to our attention. 
 

Cherrie Hartley 
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Calendar 2020 

    

March 07 Mission u Phone Conference (9am - 11am) 

March 13 Catch the Vision due Date 

April 04 Mission Action Day -- St Paul's UMC, Green Bay, WI 

April 17-18 Executive Team Meeting -- Baraboo First, Baraboo, WI 

June 26-28 North Central Jurisdiction Sioux Falls, SD 

June 12-13 Mission u -- Good Shepherd UMC, Oconomowoc, WI 

July 10 Catch the Vision due Date 

July 20-21 Mission u -- Hotel Mead -- WI Rapids, WI 

August 14-15 Mission u -- Lake St UMC, Eau Claire, WI 

August 20 Catch the Vision due Date 

August 21-23 Mission u / Mega Executive Team Meeting Pine Lake, Westfield 

October 16-17 Annual Gathering -- Baraboo First, Baraboo, WI 

October 23 Catch the Vision due Date 

November 06-07 Executive Team Meeting / Mission u West Bend UMC 
December 11 Catch the Vision due Date (2021 CTV) 

  Wisconsin Conference 

United Methodist Women 

317 W Merrimac Street 

Dodgeville WI  53533 


